
August 19, 2025 

THE REGULAR MEETING FOR THE VILLAGE OF EDEN BOARD:  

1. CALL OF MEETING TO ORDER  

The regular meeting of the Village of Eden Board was called to order by President Kevin Goebel   

Present were Kevin Goebel, Jay Baumhardt, Kari Schlefke, Henry Guell, Matt Bonen, Joe 

Preston, Henry Guell, Ed Costello, Ed Salmeron, Ken Abhold, Kyle Beck. 

Pledge of Allegiance was said.  

Roll Call was taken.  

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Owen Gellings to approve the minutes 

from July 15, 2025, monthly board meeting, as presented. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

A motion was made by Henry Guell and seconded by Jay Baumhardt to approve the treasurer's 

report, as presented.  Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Matt Bonen and seconded by Henry Guell to approve of paying the bills 

as presented.  Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Joe Preston to approve temporary 

borrowing. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Matt Bonen to approve the building 

inspection report. Motion carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Matt Bonen to approve the licenses as 

presented. Motion carried. Unanimously.  

2. PUBLIC COMMENT 

Ed Salmeron the patrol deputy, shared the Village call log that they responded to in the last few 

weeks. 

Amy Ries from Envision Greater Fond du Lac presented some of the latest updates the 

organization has going on. They offer programs for small business startups, workforce 

programming for students, and public office preparation sessions.  

3. NEW BUSINESS 

 Brian Dandoy from McCone Insurance partnered with League of Mutual Insurance discussed 

the Insurance quote from last month. Their quote is a savings of $4000.00 per year for the 

Village. A motion was made by Henry Guell and seconded by Owen Gellings to switch insurance 

policies. Motion Carried. Unanimously.   

Ken Abhold presented the reasons why he would like a sewer bill adjustment for his apartments 

that are currently under construction. The Board explained that other people who owned 

buildings were under construction, and they have not received adjustments. There is no way to 



track it. Currently sewer bills are compared to property taxes to ensure everyone is being 

charged accordingly.  

A motion was made by Jay Baumhardt and seconded by Joe Preston to bring CLA accounting 

firm in to do a yearly compilation of the Village books and help with the Form C process. 

Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Matt Bonen and seconded by Joe Preston to approve the annual Jetting 

and CCTV of N Elizabeth St and Sheridan St. Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

The board is still looking into other municipalities’ ordinances. No action was taken.  

4. SEWER PLANT AND PARK 

5.UPDATES  

The EJAA basketball and pickle call courts are completed.   

The fixing of the boardwalk has been completed.  

6.ITEMS PENDING   

7.BOARD MEMBERS  

8.Adjourn.  

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Owen Gellings to Adjourn the meeting. 

Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Kari Schlefke  

Clerk/Treasurer  

  

 


